

# Newsletter

No.23 - 9th March 2017

## Rabbit Pet Show

What a wonderful turn out for our pet show, we were delighted to see so many pets. The children thoroughly enjoyed this event, finding out about all of the animals and a having a few cuddles too! A big thank you to all of those involved.



# Can we contact you in an emergency?

If you have changed your phone number or address please ensure we have this information at school.

# E Safety on Monday 13th March 2017

We are looking forward to welcoming a good number of parents to this very important workshop on Monday 13<sup>th</sup> March at 2pm.

If you have not signed up please do so or just turn up on the day.

#### Walk to school week

Next week is 'walk to school' week. We are highlighting the environmental benefits of doing this but we will also be thinking about road safety. Our local police officer will be visiting to talk to the children in Year 1 and 2 about how to practice crossing the road safely.

We are also introducing a new initiative of rewards for coming to school by walking or park & stride or car share.

One week each half term we will be counting how many children use green travel. There will be tokens outside the school for the children to take if they have walked, done park and stride or car share. They will take these to their class and at the end of the week the class with most tokens will be rewarded with an extra playtime or extra golden time.

<u>Park and stride</u> – this is when you park <u>further</u> away than Howard Road and walk the rest of the way.

<u>Car share</u> – this is when more than one family share a car ride.

## Parents' evening

- Tuesday 14<sup>th</sup> March 3.10pm 5.30pm
- Wednesday 15<sup>th</sup> March 5.30pm 8pm

Hopefully everyone has been able to sign up to attend. In fairness to everyone and to help keep on time please finish your conversation when you hear the bell.

If you are bringing children along there will be books for quiet reading provided. Children must not run around the hall – this is very distracting to staff who want to give their full attention to the parent interviews. If you don't think your toddlers will be able to sit quietly with their older sibling please keep them with you during the interview.

Many thanks for your help to keep this event running smoothly. We are much looking forward to meeting with you.

#### Verrucae

Children should not be excluded from PE because of a verruca on the foot. Untreated verrucae do not need to be covered, those being treated should be covered by a plaster. Plimsolls may not be worn for indoor PE.

#### News from the Friends' Committee

Thank you for your support of the Fairtrade Cake Sale which raised £105 for the school.

Thank you for returning your consent forms for the Sponsored Bounce. Please do collect your children's sponsor money and return it to the box outside the office as soon as possible. Thanks in advance.

Please make a note of a few dates in your diary:

5th May: Quiz NIght

17th June: Village Day

2nd July: Summer Fair

Finally, please join our Facebook page (Friends of Polesden Lacey Infant School) so you can keep updated on all our activities.

# Singing Assembly on Wednesday 29th March 2017

We are looking forward to welcoming you all to our Singing Assembly at 9.15 am on Wednesday 29<sup>th</sup> March. In order to ensure we can fit everyone in our school hall you will be limited to a maximum of two tickets per family.

Each family can be allocated up to two tickets, but there may be more available. Additional tickets will be allocated on a strictly first come first served basis. Please indicate on the tear off slip below all your requirements and return it to the School Office by end of the school day on Wednesday 15<sup>th</sup> March. Please note an email reply is sufficient. Your tickets will be sent home in your child's book bag on Tuesday 21st March.

# Forthcoming Dates Reminder

Monday 13<sup>th</sup> March Skipping workshops (am)

2 – 3pm E-safety workshop for parents and carers

Multi sports & Netball club

Tuesday 14<sup>th</sup> March Judo club

3.10pm – 5.30pm Parents' Evening

No Tennis

Wednesday 15<sup>th</sup> March 5.30pm – 8 pm Parents' Evening

Thursday 16<sup>th</sup> March Craft Club

Friday 17<sup>th</sup> March Musical Theatre

Monday 20<sup>th</sup> March NO MULTI SPORTS & NETBALL CLUB

Tuesday 21<sup>st</sup> March Judo club

Tennis

Thursday 23<sup>rd</sup> March Craft club (last session)

Friday 24<sup>th</sup> March Musical theatre (last session this term)

۵.	
ж	<b>、</b>
0	·

## REQUEST FOR SINGING ASSEMBLY TICKETS

Child's Name and Class .....

I would like 1 or 2 (max 2) tickets for the Singing Assembly on Wednesday 29th March (delete as applicable)

I would like ..... (enter number) of additional tickets for the Singing Assembly

Additional tickets will be allocated on a strictly first come first served basis.

Please return your request for tickets to Mrs Scott in the School Office by the end of the school day on Wednesday 15th March